
Holyday: 5:30 PM (Vigil)
8:00 AM

 12:00 Noon
5:30 PM

Web: www.altoonacathedral.org
Fax: 814-942-4337
E-MAIL: altcathedral@dioceseaj.org

CHRISTIAN  INITIATION  OF  ADULTS:
The process of formation for those seeking God through

membership in the Catholic Christian community.
INFANT  BAPTISM:

Arrange in advance for pre-baptismal instructions.
CONFIRMATION:

Ninth, tenth and eleventh grade students are invited to
participate in the Confirmation Preparation Process.

RECONCILIATION:
Wednesday:  7:00 PM, Saturday:  12:30 PM.
Communal Penance Services: Advent and Lent.

ANOINTING  OF  THE  SICK:
Upon Request and Communal celebration

MARRIAGE:
Arrange nine months in advance.  Couples expected to

participate in pre-marriage preparation program.
DEVOTIONS:

Charismatic Prayer - Normally 3rd Monday of the Month
Eucharistic Adoration - First Wednesday - 12:30 PM - 8:00 PM
Eucharistic Day - Feast of the Body and Blood of Christ.

RELIGIOUS  EDUCATION  PROGRAM:
September through April:  Pre-Kindergarten thru 12.
Sunday morning 8:30 AM - 9:45 AM

Pre-Kindergarten thru 8.
Sunday Evening  6:15 PM- 8:15 PM

Grades 9 thru 12.

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC  SCHOOL
Web: www.holytrinity

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC MINISTRY
Leslie C. Thayer, MM, CAGO

Music Ministry Office - 944-2044
E-mail: lthayer@dioceseaj.org

Most Reverend Mark L. Bartchak, J.C.D., Bishop

Reverend Monsignor Stanley Carson, Administrator

Reverend Father Dennis M. Kurdziel, Parochial Vicar

CHRISTIAN  INITIATION  TEAM - 944-4603

Altoona Campus (Pre-K thru Grade 4) - 381-7011
Hollidaysburg Campus (Pre-K thru Grade 4) - 695-6112
Middle School Campus (Grades 5 thru 8) - 942-7835

BISHOP GUILFOYLE CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL
Web: www.bishopguilfoyle.org - 944-4014

CATHOLICS   RETURNING    HOME - 944-4603

MAIL MINISTRY TO ELDERLY, HOMEBOUND,
SERIOUSLY SICK, AND GRIEVING - 944-4603

DIRECTORS OF RELIGIOUS  EDUCATION
Chris Laraia  - Pre-K thru 8 - 312-7317
Jean Koury   - 9 thru 12 - 949-2777
Religious Education Office: Sundays - 943-7424

ONE CATHEDRAL SQUARE, Altoona, Pennsylvania  16601-3315
Church Office: 814-944-4603

THE CATHEDRAL
OF THE

BLESSED SACRAMENT

Sunday:   5:00 PM (Vigil)
  8:00 AM
10:00 AM
12:00 Noon
  5:00 PM

       https://www.facebook.com/cathedralofaltoona

having an encounter with God and, in particular,
the Risen Christ! Once we give ourselves over to
the notion of God’s presence, we have to train
ourselves to listen for God’s voice and be attentive
to God’s call. Having companions on our faith
journeys is so incredibly important as they can help
us fine-tune our listening skills and discern God’s
voice from others we may be hearing. Faith is all
about having these profound encounters not only
with God but with our brothers and sisters, and
creation itself. Anyone or anything that is alive with
God’s presence becomes an occasion for God to
speak and call us to deeper graces and
experiences. “Come, and you will see.”

The example and teaching of Jesus, the lives
of the saints, those living among us and those
glorified in heaven, and the wonder and beauty of
creation can all serve to help us listen more clearly
and assist in positioning ourselves for this profound
God meeting. It is an encounter that can quickly
and easily lead to a friendship and intimate
intertwining of our souls to their Maker, making a
claim on us like no other. Then, the Word of God
moves from being just a body of ideas to something
we simply accept and do. The person of Jesus
Christ swiftly moves from being just a good prophet
in word and deed to the incarnate presence of God
Himself, the Lamb of God. The voice leads us to

The Gospel is hard to follow. We can
intellectually debate whether what Jesus said is
really what we are asked to do. The Gospel ideas
do not always make sense in our practical, secular
world. The person of God always does. We can
debate the practicality and sense of ideas and
doing so often keeps the more difficult ones at a
safe distance away from us. Jesus said to love
our enemy, but we really don’t need to do that, our
minds try to convince us. It just doesn’t make sense.
Yet, if we are truly in love with the God who is behind
the voice of those words, they make perfect sense.
Our deep and intimate love of this God would even
find us laying down our lives for Him if necessary.
Speak Lord, your servant is listening.

— Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS
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parishes in the decades since the Second Vatican
Council have chosen to build a separate space — a
reservation chapel — where the Blessed Sacrament
is kept. Although this practice is not universal, it is in
keeping with the guidance offered by the US Bishops
in their document Built of Living Stones (see nos 77-
78). The goal is to create a space that is separated
from the nave and sanctuary, but which is “integrally
connected with the church” which can foster
“reverence and can provide the quiet and focus
needed for personal prayer.” This can be especially
important for communities that have continuous
eucharistic adoration, allowing people to come and
pray in a space separate from the normal activities of
parish life.

The practice of reserving the Eucharist in a
separate space — or in a dignified location away from
the altar where Mass is celebrated — is that it
emphasizes the importance of the liturgy itself, which
is the “source and summit” of the life of the Church.

As with many things in the Church, the practice
of placing the tabernacle in the sanctuary or in a
separate chapel is not universal (as can be seen in
visits to historic churches in Rome and other places).
The important thing is that as communities question
where to place the tabernacle, they listen to the voice
of the Church, explore the ancient and varied liturgical
tradition of the Church, consider the needs and life of
the community, and also take into account the
architecture and limits of the spaces they might
already have.



 MASS INTENTIONS

January 20, Wednesday: Saints Fabian and
      Sebastian

For an End to Abortion(McNelis All Stars)
  +  Frances Canole Kessler(Patricia Byrne)

 8:00 A M + Harry Smith (Mary Lysinger)
10:00 AM  +  Marti Stefanon(Sister, Denise Williams)
12:00 PM + Patricia Koeck M/M Martin Finklestine)

Pro Popolo/ For the People

Calendar of prizes 2021 are being sold at the
Cathedral Square Door after all masses starting this
weekend. Each calendar costs $20.00. There is a
$20.00 daily prize; an additional $1,500.00 in special
monthly prizes awarded throughout the year; and a
grand prize of $1,000.00.   If you have a favorite three
digit number, call the Parish Office at 814-944-4603
weekdays between 9:00 AM and 5:00 PM to check for
availability or stop by the Cathedral door after Mass on
the weekends. These make great Christmas gifts and
stocking stuffers.

  + Yolanda Bumann (Sherry Wells)
Kathy Fraundorfer (John & Debbie Lang)

 Bill Crouse Anniversary (Family)
 Gina Laird (Jan & Doug Stoehr)

Our parish has created an official Facebook page
https://www.facebook.com/

The link is found at the top of our
parish’s webpage. Our official page will gradually

Marianne Cope
Virgin, & Saint Vincent Deacon

M/M Fred Lumadue(Tom Beamer/Cecelia Shannon

12:00PM + Jim Davidson Birthday (Family)
THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

5:00PM  + Frances Pagliaro Ann. (Family)

in your prayers.

Religious Ed PK-8 Program
They would like the thank all who donated items for

our Advent Giving Tree Project. A large amount of winter
clothing, toys and personal care items were collected
for Family Services of Blair County Abuse Shelters. We
appreciate your help with this project.

Prayer Shawls
If you or anyone that you know would like to have a

prayer shawl for comfort during a rough time please

Parish Council Meeting
There will be a Parish Council Meeting on

Tuesday, January 19, 2021 at 6:30 PM at the
Cathedral Parish Center. All are welcome.

Basket Bingo Postponed
     The Longaberger Basket and Vera Bradley
Bingo scheduled for Sunday, April 25, is being
postponed until Sunday September 26th, 2021.

Prayer for the Legal Protection of Unborn
Children

Let us pray...

Good and gracious God,
you blew into our nostrils the breath of life.
You are the One to whom we owe our very existence.

Give us the courage to take that unpopular position
of protecting those who have no voice,
the unborn child in the womb
to the person taking his or her last breath.

The life you have given us is a gift beyond measure.
Embolden us to speak the truth
about protecting the child, the elderly,
and the one without a voice in the public square.

With thankful hearts,
we ask all this of the One God,

Saint Agnes, Virgin and
Martyr

   6:45 AM + Orvita Knott (Jim & Joy Lumadue)
 Maureen Martynuska Wolf (Brothers)

Legal Protction of Unborn

 + John Duffy Anniversary (Wife and Son)

Monday: Heb 5:1-10/Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4 [4b]/Mk 2
18-22
Tuesday: Heb 6:10-20/Ps 111:1-2, 4-5, 9 and 10c
[5]/Mk 2:23-28
Wednesday: Heb 7:1-3, 15-17/Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4
[4b]/Mk 3:1-6
Thursday: Heb 7:25—8:6/Ps 40:7-8a, 8b-9, 10, 17
[8a and 9a]/Mk 3:7-12
Friday: Heb 8:6-13/Ps 85:8 and 10, 11-12, 13-14
[11a]/Mk 3:13-19
Saturday: Heb 9:2-3, 11-14/Ps 47:2-3, 6-7, 8-9 [6]/
Mk 3:20-21
Next Sunday: Jon 3:1-5, 10/Ps 25:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [4a]/
1 Cor 7:29-31/Mk 1:14-2

more ... ordinary, at least in our spiritual lives.
The transcendent highs of the Christmas season

are flatlining a bit and the vivid imagery of the Nativity
scene has faded. The solemn anticipation of the Advent
season is by now a distant memory.
Are you bored yet?

Here’s a secret: I think that Ordinary Time can
actually be quite extraordinary, if we’re really living out
our baptismal call.

In today’s Gospel, Jesus point-blank asks Andrew,
who is following him after hearing John the Baptist’s
testimony: “What are you looking for?” He’s asking us
the same question.

What are you looking for? Why are you following
me? Is it for the Christmas cookies and the Advent
carols? Is it for the King’s Cake on the Epiphany? Is it
for the feeling we get on Christmas when we just know
God has done a wondrous thing?

None of those things are bad, but they are not what
Andrew was looking for, and they were not what Christ
promised him when he said, “Come, and you will see.”
Andrew was looking for the Messiah — the One who
makes even Ordinary Time extraordinary. The One who
can sanctify the longest and dullest of to-do lists, on
the longest and dullest of days. The One whose peace
can reign in our homes on January 25, not just
December 25.

Remember what you are looking for. Come, and
you will see.

Thank You!
A BIG thank you goes out to the following people

that have helped to take the Christmas decorations
down in the church: Mary Ann Bell, Jim Dixon, Pat Duffy,
John Fischer, Janet Hammond, Ron Helfrich, Barry
Lindsay, Bob Martino, John Murphy, Peter, Bill Smith,
Mary Gene Vogel.

VOTIVE CANDLES
The light signifies our prayer offered in faith coming into
the light of God. With the light of faith, we petition our
Lord in prayer, or petition a saint to pray with us and for
us to the Lord. The light also shows a special reverence
and our desire to remain present to the Lord in prayer
even though we may depart and go about our daily

Stewardship Reflections
Imagine Jesus asking you, “What are you looking

for?” We might respond with answers like a better job,
more kids, retirement, or any number of things that we
think will make our lives better. The things we seek may
be righteous, but as disciples of Christ, we should first
and foremost seek the Kingdom of God. The story of
Jesus’ f irst disciples concludes with Andrew
intentionally sharing the gift of meeting the Lord and did
not hoard it to himself. Instead he sought his brother
and proclaimed what he had experienced, which serves
as a reminder to us.

Our calling is to be missionary disciples- to seek
the Lord and share what we have found. Our Faith is a
gift! The first role of a steward of the Good News is to
share it with others. Let us begin Ordinary time in the
Year of Grace 2021 with this in mind. May we respond
as Samuel did, “Here am I Lord; I come to do Your will!”
(2020, January 17, Stewardship Bulletin Reflection,
Catholic Stewardship Consultants, Evans, Georgia)


